PERMANENT DEACONS
This time last year the Diocese of Kerry introduced the ministry of permanent deacons in accordance with the approval received from Rome for its introduction in Ireland. Following a year in which the ministry was publicised and inquiries were received  the First Year Programme began at the Dominican Ennismore Conference Centre in Cork last week-end. There will be a total of six weekend sessions during this preparatory year. Three applicants from the Diocese attended: Conor Bradley, Milltown, Raymond Gilbourne,  Millstreet and Jean Yves Letanneur, Sneem.
Deacons were first commissioned by the Apostles who chose “seven men of good repute” to help them in their ministry to the growing numbers of believers. Deacons played an important part in the life of the Church for the first five centuries. Gradually, however, the office was absorbed into the priesthood and the ministry of permanent deacons fell into disuse. In 1964 the 2nd Vatican Council called for the restoration of the ministry as it would be an enrichment of the life of the Church. Since then, the role of the permanent deacon has been defined in terms of the three-fold ministry of Liturgy, Sacred Scripture and Charity.

The following are some of the activities of the Deacon:
Liturgy.

Officiating at Baptisms, Marriages and Funerals;
Sacramental Preparation;

Distribution of the Eucharist (including Viaticum);

Leading Benediction and Prayer Services.

Sacred Scripture.
Proclaiming the Gospels;

Preaching;

Promoting Bible Reading and Study;

Catechesis.

Charity.

Serving the poor and marginalised;

Visiting the sick.
Visiting those in Prison.

Who can become a Deacon? Candidates for the ministry can be either married men aged between 35 and 60, or unmarried men aged 25 to 60. Unmarried candidates are required to take a vow of celibacy. Candidates are to be men of strong faith and devotion to the church, capable of doing further studies of scripture and theology over a four-year period and already actively involved in lay ministry or leadership in the community. Men who are interested in exploring the possibility of becoming Deacons should first approach their local priest who will give them guidance. Information is also available on the Irish Bishops’ Pastoral Letter and on the Diocesan web site.
We ask for your prayers for the candidates, We continue to pray also for Vocations to the Priesthood and the Religious Life, and for the continuing enrichment of the life of the diocese in the dedicated work of our multitude of lay ministers.
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